BOTCE Minutes October 15, 2018

Members Present: Troy Cherry, Mary Cherry, Jamie Shelton, Maria Hunseder, Beth Lachmann, Adam Reed, Rob Detzel, Karen Schultz, Jim Procaccino, Megan McElfresh, Father Mario, Jamie Shelton, Lisa McDonald

Members Absent: Meghan Whelan

Jim Procaccino opened the meeting with a prayer.

Reading of September Minutes: A motion to approve was made by Kim Kraft, seconded by Dan Davis.

Principal's Report: We have solved the issue with losing educational time with third grade. The decision was made to move the third grade classroom upstairs to the first grade classroom. It has worked really well. Grandparent's day was well attended and went well. The book fair was in a better location this year than last but we will have a much better location next year. Thank you to everyone who helped with the Walk-a-Thon. We are well above average with MAP Testing. We received our Blue Ribbon and we get the award on November the 8th. Senator Mitch McConnell sent us a letter of recognition.

Board Committee Report: We didn't get a lot of responses for the writing contest. We have really good entries but would like to extend the deadline so more will participate.

SCPTO: On the meeting on September 18th, Father Mario asked for \$20,000 for technology for the new building. We met the goal by raising \$20,231 with the Walk-a thon! Our Donato's fundraiser profited \$241. A security device was put in place for the cafeteria.

Sports Committee: Volleyball season is finishing up and is going fairly well. One team I have observed has improved a lot. Basketball is about to kick off. They are having a coaches meeting right now. Uniforms were passed out this week. The season starts in November/December. Gym time has been a serious issue. Gyms are not available. We have Summit View and Kenton Elementary for gym time. Rental is cheaper at those two schools. Cheer leading registration is beginning this week through Blue Sombrero. Soccer is finishing up in the next two weeks. Our teams are doing a great job and most are undefeated. We are looking to get back running with the Stag. We are having a meeting this Thursday at 7pm. The Stag will be held Jan. 12th. We are looking to pursue a fundraiser with City Barbeque. Our regular monthly meeting will be tomorrow night to discuss extra jobs that volunteers may be able to assist with without coming to a long meeting.

Technology Meeting: We are in need of a new policy. We need an updated policy to include wording which would cover damage for Chromebooks.

Communication/Petitions: We are looking to have another Career Day this year. We are looking for people to present for Career Day.

Pastor's Report: After just returning from retreat, all things are going well. We are still interacting with the Bishop to set a date for the Blue Ribbon Celebration. We have a bible study going on right now and men's WELCOME is going to be in the spring. The women's retreat will be next fall. NET Ministries- Will come in once a month on a Sunday for Mass, a meal, and spiritual growth. Kids who attend this want to come back. When NET Ministries come, they stay with a family. Trunk or Treat will be October 27th, 2018. We will encourage people to attend the 5:00 p.m. Mass and will also have a Mass after the Trunk or Treat.

Gala- We are in our fourth year of our Gala celebration and fundraiser. "That 70's Gala" is the theme for this year's Gala. More information will be coming soon.

Father Mario closed the meeting with a prayer.